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SENATE	COMMITTEE	ON	TRANSPORTATION	&	ENERGY	
Wednesday,	February	7,	2018	—	1:45	p.m.	—	Room	225	

	
Ulupono	Initiative	Strongly	Supports	SB	2715,	Relating	to	the	Issuance	of	Special	
Purpose	Revenue	Bonds	to	Assist	a	Seawater	Air	Conditioning	Project	in	Hawaii	
	
Dear	Chair	Inouye,	Vice	Chair	Espero,	and	Members	of	the	Committee:	
	
My	name	is	Murray	Clay	and	I	am	Managing	Partner	of	the	Ulupono	Initiative,	a	Hawai‘i-
based	impact	investment	firm	that	strives	to	improve	the	quality	of	life	for	the	people	of	
Hawai‘i	by	working	toward	solutions	that	create	more	locally	produced	food;	increase	
affordable,	clean,	renewable	energy;	and	better	management	of	waste	and	fresh	water.	
Ulupono	believes	that	self-sufficiency	is	essential	to	our	future	prosperity	and	will	help	
shape	a	future	where	economic	progress	and	mission-focused	impact	can	work	hand	in	
hand.	
	
Ulupono	strongly	supports	SB	2715,	which	extends	the	special	purpose	revenue	bond	
authorization	for	Kaiuli	Energy,	LLC,	because	it	aligns	with	our	goal	of	increasing	the	
production	of	clean,	renewable	energy	in	Hawaiʻi.	
	
Ulupono	supports	Kaiuli’s	request	for	an	extension	because	we	believe	seawater	air	
conditioning	(SWAC)	technology	is	proven	and	will	help	replace	the	energy-intensive	
central	refrigeration	system	of	a	traditional	air	conditioning	system.	Kaiuli	is	targeting	
hotels	and	other	buildings	in	the	Waikiki	and	Ala	Moana	areas	that	could	benefit	from	
SWAC,	which	will	include	substantial	savings	on	electricity	and	water	consumption,	system	
replacement	costs,	and	maintenance	costs.	This	technology	is	known	to	provide	substantial	
savings	of	energy	and	fresh	water,	both	of	which	are	critical	to	our	economy	and	
sustainability.	In	addition,	it	will	also	help	the	State	move	closer	to	its	clean	energy	goals	
and	support	Hawai‘i’s	vital	tourism	industry.	
	
With	State	DAGS	buildings	signing	on	to	participate	with	Honolulu	Seawater	Air	
Conditioning	in	the	downtown	Honolulu	area	over	the	last	few	months,	there	should	be	
more	optimism	by	State	government	for	SWAC	projects	like	Kaiuli	for	the	Waikiki	and	Ala	
Moana	areas.	
	
As	Hawaiʻi’s	energy	issues	become	more	complex	and	challenging,	we	appreciate	this	
committee’s	efforts	to	look	at	policies	that	support	renewable	energy	production.	



	
	

	
Thank	you	for	this	opportunity	to	testify.	
	
Respectfully,	
	
Murray	Clay	
Managing	Partner	






	SB-2715
	SB-2715_Brandon Lee
	SB-2715_Lance K. Wilhelm


